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Principal’s Report 

Tell Them From Me Survey 
I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public 
schools in the state, will participate in a Department of Education 
initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The 
survey measures factors that are known to affect academic 
achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW
-wide survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and effective 
teaching practices. The survey is a great opportunity for our 
students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with school 
and the different ways that teachers interact with them. More 
than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used 
Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the 
voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our 
school. I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The 
survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 
minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours 
between 12 March and 13 April. Participating in the survey is 
entirely voluntary.  A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers 
about the survey is being sent home with students.If you do not 
want your child or children to participate, please return the form 
to school by Monday 26th March 2018.  

Annual School Report 
The 2017 Annual School Report has been completed and is now 
available on the school’s website.  In order to view the 2017 
Annual School Report go to: http://www.hay-
p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ and follow the links under ‘Our School’ 
and ‘Annual School Report’. The Annual School Report will not 
be printed in bulk this year.  Should you not have access to the 
Internet and wish to obtain a printed copy of the 2017 Annual 
School Report, please contact the school to request a copy. 

 

Discipline 
NSW public schools are committed to providing safe, supportive 
and responsive learning environments for everyone. We teach 
and model the behaviours we value in our students. In NSW 
public schools students are expected to: respect other students, 
their teachers and school staff and community members; follow 
school and class rules and follow the directions of their teachers; 
strive for the highest standards in learning; respect all members 
of the school community and show courtesy to all students, 
teachers and community members; resolve conflict respectfully, 
calmly and fairly; comply with the school’s uniform policy or 
dress code; attend school every day (unless legally excused); 
respect all property; not be violent or bring weapons, illegal 
drugs, alcohol or tobacco into our schools; not bully, harass, 
intimidate or discriminate against anyone in our schools.  Schools 
take strong action in response to behaviour that is detrimental to 
self or others or to the achievement of high quality teaching and 
learning.  The principal and school staff, using their professional 
judgment, are best placed to maintain discipline and provide safe, 
supportive and responsive learning environments.  A copy of Hay 
Public School’s Discipline Policy can be found on our website. 

Superheroes Fete 
Please come along to our biennial P&C Superheroes fete this 
Friday 23rd March.  There is sure to be lots of fun for the 
children, a bargain for the parents and a cheap way to dine out as 
a family.  The funds raised at our fete all go directly back into the 
school to support our students. 

Have a great week! 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. 

Merit Awards 

Assembly  

23rd March 

12.00 

School Hall 

All Welcome 
Speak Out - Stop Bullying 
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STAR STUDENT 
AWARDS 

KCH Emily Morrow 

1S Lillyarnah Cooper 

2Z Heidi Goulding 

2/3H Kobe Payne 

3/4J Dan Jamieson 

4B Anthony Hayes 

5J Karly Fisher 

5P Larissa Sorensen 

6SC Blake Cox 

Easter Raffle 
Parliament is again having its annual Easter Raffle . All families  will 
be issued with a book of tickets next week. Each book contains 
10 tickets to be sold for $1.00 per ticket.  
Sold books may be returned to the front office. 
This is usually a bumper raffle with many, many prizes to be won.  
Donations for Raffle 
We are seeking donations of chocolates and fluffy animals and all 
things Easter for this raffle. All donations may be left at the front 
office. 
Drawn 
The raffle will be drawn at the Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 
29th March 2018 and funds raised go towards the Year 6 Farewell 
and gift to the school. 

Hay Public School Fete 
Cake Stall 

We are seeking donations of cakes, 
biscuits, slices and sweet treats for 

the cake stall. 
All donations can be left at the front office. 
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Sports News 
Boy’s Cricket Knockout 
Our boy’s cricket team played Edward Public School in 
Deniliquin today, under the supervision of Mrs Cullenward. 
Our team is:- Chris McGuirk, Jim Houston, Dev Clarke, 
Bailey Caughey, Blake Gray, Jesse Lewis, Dylan Ilic, Dion 
Hutchison, Ben Clarke, Jarome Cooper, JJ Masters, Trevor 
Hodge and Lachlan Walton. 
Riverina Swimming Carnival 
The Riverina Swimming Carnival was held last Wednesday 
in Albury. 
Congratulations to all students on their outstanding effort 
in the pool. Special congratulations to Jim Houston (3rd– 
11 Year breaststroke), Jasmyn Sowman (2nd - 13 Year 50m 
freestyle) and Kristian Miller (2nd 50m freestyle, 2nd 
backstoke - (AWD) who qualified for the NSWPSSA 
Swimming Championships at Homebush in April. Well done 
to the Booligal relay team (Dimity and Grace McLean, 
Lachlan and Max Spence) who also qualified in the PP6 
event.  
Poppy Barnes  8 Year 50m freestyle - 5th 
Emily Shea  8 Year 50m freestyle - 4th 
Nate Clarke  10 Year 50m freestyle - 20th 
   Jnr Boys breaststroke– 19th 
   Jnr Boys backstroke - 8th 
Jim Houston  11 Year 50m freestyle - 8th 
   11 year breaststroke - 3rd 
   11 year backstroke - 24th 
   11 year butterfly - 18th 
Jess McGuirk  11 Year butterfly - 16th 
   11 Year 50m freestyle - 15th 
Jasmyn Sowman  13 Year 50m freestyle - 2nd 
Matilda Nisbet  Jnr Girls breaststroke - 4th 
Lucy Shea  Senior Girls backstroke - 10th 
Larissa Sorensen  Jnr Girls medley - 6th 
Kristian Miller  AWD 50m freestyle - 2nd 
   AWD 50m backstroke - 2nd 
Junior Girls Relay- Sienna Lund, Poppy Barnes, Matilda 
Nisbet, Larissa Sorensen - 7th 
Hay Small Schools 
Alice Booth  10 Year 50m freestyle - 21st 
   Junior breaststroke - 23rd 
   Junior backstroke - 2nd 
   Junior butterfly - 16th 
Dimity McLean  Open Girls 100m - 13th 
   12 Year 50m freestyle - 10th 
   Senior Girls butterfly - 14th 
Grace McLean  9 Year 50m freestyle - 5th 
Lincoln Dewson-Carvell 8 Year 50m freestyle - 20th 
Booligal relay:  Dimity and Grace McLean,  
   Lachlan and Max Spence - 2nd 
NSWPSSA 
The NSWPSSA championships will be held at Homebush 
on Wednesday 11th and Thursday 12th April. 
 

District Soccer Trials 
The South West Riverina soccer trials (boys and girls) were 
held in Deniliquin yesterday. Bailey Caughey, Sean Johnston, 
Kirby Pingiaro, Alex Shea, Lucy Shea, Joyce Hussain and JJ 
Masters represented our school at these trials. 

Book Club Issue 2 
Due Friday  23rd March  

Remember you can process your order using the 
LOOP system. 

Payment by credit card. 

All orders attract award 
points for the school. 

 

23rd Mar HPS Superheroes Fete 

30th Mar GOOD FRIDAY 

2nd April EASTER MONDAY 

5th April P & C AGM 

11/12th April NSWPSSA Swimming-
Homebush 

13th April End of Term 1 

30th April Staff return for Term 2 

1st May Students return for Term 2 

Hay Soccer Club 
Soccer is becoming bigger and bigger each year in Australia. 
Would you like to be a part of it and learn new skills? If so boys 
and girls of any age are welcome to come along and join us at 
Hay Park No 3 oval for some basic skills and games from 
11.00am to 12.30pm every Sunday. Registration cost for the 
year is $25 per child or $30 per family. Hope to see you there. 
Please contact Mark Shields if you would like any further 
information at this stage on 0428878780. 

 

 

Thursday 29th March 

12.30 - 1.30 Under the big shelter 

All Kinder to Year 2 students have been advised  
THEY NEED TO MAKE THEIR OWN HAT AT HOME 
FOR THE EASTER HAT PARADE THIS YEAR. 

Great prizes to be won!! 
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Canteen List  
available on 

website 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  
FOR SCHOOL FEES , EXCURSIONS 

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 

PH: 1800 450 046  
0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card

 
 

 

 

 
Year1 - Year 2     3.15 to 4pm 

Year 3 - Year 6     3.15 to 4.30pm 
Donations of food for afternoon tea is most welcome. 

FOR SALE– HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL HATS 
Two sizes available 

$12.00 each 

PLEASE NOTE PRICE INCREASE 

HPS Payment Coupon 
 

Name:_______________________________ 

Total Payment   $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Performances/Life Ed  

Life Education $10.00 

10th-15th May  

NAIDOC Day Performance $ 5.00 

22nd June  

Excursions  

Kindergarten– Altina $40.00 

Stage One—Griffith  $40.00 


